5th Newsletter

Alternative Convention Discussion Forum -Report on meeting 27 February 2002 between members of the Convention

Introduction

The first meeting of a discussion forum for Euro sceptic and Euro realist members of the Convention was a major success.

Both EU member states and applicant countries were represented at the meeting. With great enthusiasm, the participants discussed the formation of the forum and its strategies. They agreed temporarily to name the Forum: Democratic Discussion Forum.

Open Discussion Forum

It was decided that members of the Convention, interested in participating in the meetings, would be welcome. 

Press Release

The Forum sent out a press release today to inform the public of its formation.

First Move

The participants eagerly agreed on a proposal for amendments to the Rules of Procedure of the Convention to improve representational imbalances. The lack of representation of the applicant countries on the Presidium has been heavily criticised from all sides; as has the under-representation of women on the Convention in general. 

In the proposal, the participants also point out that members of the Convention who do not have working space in Brussels should be offered this.

To accommodate the growing criticism of the EU reflected in opinion polls and referendums in France, Ireland and Denmark, they also propose that the Convention asks to have EU critical members represented on the Presidium as observers.

Website

The Forum will set up a website on which a general debate on the Convention can be held. 

Federalist minded members of the Convention will be invited to express their views on the Future of the EU by presenting articles on the website as a counterpoint to  articles written by the Forum participants. 

Calendar

The meetings will take place before every meeting in the Convention, taking into consideration the need not to coincide with political group meetings.

Contacts

If you are interested in participating in the meetings of the discussion forum, please contact: 

Jens-Peter Bonde, MEP, Denmark

Jan Zahradil, MP, Czech Republic

E-mail: jbonde@europarl.eu.int


E-mail: zahradil@psp.cz

Irena Belohovska, MP, Slovacchia

Georges Berthu, MEP, France 

E-mail: uzsbratislava@hotmail.com

E-mail: gberthu@europarl.eu.int 

William Abitbol, MEP, France


Peter Skaarup, MP, Denmark 

E-mail: wabitbol@europarl.eu.int

E-mail: peter.skaarup@ft.dk

David Heathcoat-Amory, MP, UK

E-mail: heathcoat-amoryd@parliament.uk

